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Thought for the Week:   Honor does not have to be defended.  Robert J. Sawyer
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FESTIVAL THANK YOU
Thank you to everyone who attended the Salamonie Summer
 Festival fundraiser at East of Chicago Pizza. We were able to
raise $482 for festival events. Pictured left to right is Joyce
Buzzard (SSF)Kasey Tinney (EOC) 2017 Miss Warren Sarah
Jones and Cheryl DeWeese (SSF).

REHEARSAL CHANGES
Due to conflicts on Monday
nights, rehearsals for the
Cantata "Under God" will be
changed from Monday nights
to Wednesday nights starting
April 12th.
   Rehearsals will be at 7:30
p.m. at the Warren Church of
Christ at Wayne & Third
Streets.   We need voices.
 Come and Join Us!
   This presentation will be
Sunday afternoon July 2, 2017,
at 2:00 pm under the
direction of Betty Yoder.

SSF MEETING
April 2017 meeting will be
Monday April 10 at 6pm.
  Come join us and plan for
the 50th festival.   Meeting

will be at the Knight Bergman
Civic Center.

EGG HUNT
Salamonie Active Men will
be hosting their annual
Easter Egg Hunt on Saturday,
April 15th.   Hunt starts at 10
a.m. sharp at the Knight
Bergman Center.

BICYCLE PROGRAM
Youth in grades 3 – 12 are
invited to join the
Huntington County Bicycle
program.   You will learn
about correctly fitting your
bike, maintaining your bike,
and bike safety.  You will also
have the opportunity to
participate in organized bike
rides.   Our first meeting is
April 20 from 7 – 8:30 p.m.  It

will take place at Schenkel
Station (old train depot), 11
W State Street, Huntington,
IN.   Bring your bike and an
adult (parent or helper) to
meet the volunteers and find
out more about this
opportunity.
  We ask that you sign up at
Purdue Extension Huntington
County 260-358-4826 to
attend.  This program is free
to current 4-H members.
 There is a $15 fee (insurance,
etc.) for youth who are not
current members.

BARGAIN BASEMENT
Free Days on most things at
the Bargain Basement this
weekend.

FESTIVAL DINNER
Van Buren Popcorn Festival
Annual Lions Club Tenderloin
Dinner will be held Saturday
April 22  4-7  at the Lions Club
located at 106 N. First St.
 Adults  $7  Children 4-12  $4
 Under 4  Free

TO THE CROSS
The Warren Community is
invited to attend To The
Cross on Thursday, April 13,
2017 ANYTIME between
6:30pm - 8:30pm at Warren
Church of Christ.   Come and
participate in different
stations that will allow you to
experience Jesus' final days
before, during, and after the
crucifixion.   Please enter
through the back door to our
large fellowship hall (signs
will be posted), where you
will be prepared to go

through the walking
experience as a family or
group.   There will be
childcare available for
children younger than school
age as we encourage the
school age children to go
through the experience with
their parents.  Don't miss this
opportunity to prepare your
hearts and minds for Easter
weekend!

GOOD FRIDAY
Warren Area Ministers
Association (WAMA) will be
hosting a Good Friday Service
on Friday, April 14, 2017 at
the Warren Church of Christ
at 7:00 pm.

PHARMACY PLANS
This year, 2017, a number of
Pharmacy Insurance Plans
have chosen, once again, to
allow the Warren Pharmacy
to fill your prescriptions.  The
SilverScript Medicare Part D
Pharmacy Prescription Drug
plan, will continue to work
with us and allow us to
process prescription claims!
    Also, the United American
Part D Prescription Drug Plan
works with us and allows us
to process prescription
claims!
  Check with us to see if we
can fill your prescription!
     We are constantly striving
to fulfil all of the regulatory
requirements and
contractual agreements with
Pharmacy Benefit Managers
and Insurance Companies so
that you may receive quality
pharmaceutical care from
your local Pharmacist, Terry

Daniels P.D., and our
experienced staff.

CATTLEMEN MEETING
The Huntington County
Cattlemen will meet on
Wednesday April 19 @ 7:00
pm in the Huntington Co.
Courthouse Annex.   The
agenda items include the
2017 Preview Show review,
the food tent at the 4-H Fair,
and other old/new business.

SHEEP PRODUCERS
The Huntington County
Sheep Producers will meet
on Thursday April 20 at 7:00
p.m. in the Huntington Co.
Courthouse Annex Building.
  The discussion will include
May 6 Sheep ID Day, 2017 4-H
Fair Sheep Show, and other
old/new business. All 4-H
sheep members and
interested producers are
asked to attend this meeting.

SWINE BOOSTERS
The Huntington County
Swine Boosters will meet on
Tuesday April 11 at 7:00 p.m.
in the Huntington Co.
Courthouse Annex
Conference Room.   The
discussion items include
property improvements, the
April 29-30 Indiana Junior
Swine Circuit Show, and the
May 21 open swine show.
  For more information,
contact Purdue Extension –
Huntington County Office,
1340 South Jefferson,
Huntington by calling 260-
358-4826.
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D & D BIKE
Over 200 in Stock
Phone 375-3828 or
1-800-356-4440

Downtown Warren

Zeller  Construction

Owner:  Larry Highley
375-3477 or 260/359-2331

Pole Barns, New Homes,
Remodeling, Garages, Siding,

CITIZENS TELEPHONE
CORPORATION

375-2111
“Your Hometown
Connection Partner”

ASBURY CHAPEL
UNITED METHODIST

8013W 1100S - 90, Montpelier
Phillip Freel Jr, Pastor

Worship ........….…….............. 9:30 a.m.
Sunday School ...………......... 10:30 a.m.
Wed Carry-in & Fellowship ..  6:30 p.m.

BANQUO  CHRISTIAN  CHURCH
8294S 900W 35

Harold Smith, Pastor
Sunday School ...................... 9:30 a.m.
Worship ............................. 10:30 a.m.
Bible Study …………..……........  6:00p.m.

BOEHMER UNITED METHODIST
Rev. Barry Humble, Pastor

Denise Heininger, S.S. Supt.
Sunday Worship  ................... 9:30a.m.
Sunday School ..................... 10:45a.m.

CENTRAL CHRISTIAN CHURCH
Van Buren, Indiana  765-934-2199

Pastor - Heath Jones
Youth Leader - Kelly Jones

Worship ............................... 9:30 a.m.
Sunday School .................... 10:40 a.m.
Adult Bible Study ............ Sun 6:30p.m.
Youth Group ................... Sun 6:00p.m.

Handicap  Accessible
Little Panther Preschool 765.934.2099

HEALING WATERS MINISTRY —
5811 W 600 S, MT ETNA

Pastor Wayne Couch
260/515-2517

Sunday Prayer ...................... 9:15 a.m.
Sunday School ...................... 9:30 a.m.
Worship Service ................. 10:30 a.m.
Wednesday Bible Study ........ 6:00 p.m.
Sunday Evening Service ........ 6:00 p.m.

Daycare provided during Worship
DILLMAN UNITED BRETHREN

8888S 1100W-90, Warren  375-2779
Matt Kennedy, Pastor

Worship Service …….............. 9:00a.m.
Sunday School ..................... 10:00a.m.

HANFIELD UNITED METHODIST
101 N 400 E - Marion 765/664-8726

Timothy Helm, Senior Pastor
1st Worship.......................... 8:30 a.m.
Sunday School ...................... 9:45 a.m.
2nd Worship...…................. 11:00 a.m.

THE NEW BEGINNING
SR 218, 2 1/8 mile west of Poneto

Steve Sutton, Pastor
765/728-2065 for more info

Sunday Worship.................. 10:30a.m.
Thursday Prayer Meeting ..... 7:00 p.m.

HERITAGE POINTE
Chaplains Gerald Moreland, Ginny

Soultz & Dick Case
Sunday Morning Worship ..... 9:30 a.m.

OTHER  SERVICES  BY ANNOUNCEMENT
Monday thru Friday

Chapel Services .................... 9:00 a.m.

UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST
375-2102

Pastor Scott Nedberg
Youth Pastor - Pastor Heather Parsons
Sunday Worship.................... 9:30 a.m.
Contemporary Service - Wed  6:30 p.m.
Junior Church ..................... 10:00 a.m.
Sunday School .................... 10:30 a.m.
Youth Meetings-Wed ............ 6:30 p.m.

Communion 1st Sunday of the Month
VB CHURCH OF THE NAZARENE

765/934-3321 Parsonage
Jeff  Slater, Pastor

Jim Knight, Superintendent
Sunday School .....….............  9:30 a.m.
Adult Worship .….…............ 10:30 a.m.
Children’s Church ..….......... 10:30a.m.
Evening Praise Hour.…........... 6:00p.m.
Hour of Power (Wed) ............. 7:00p.m.

VB UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
765-934-1431

Pastor Cindy Osgood
Worship Service .…................. 9:30 am
Sunday School  ...................... 10:30am
Not Home Alone - Wed ........... 3:00 pm
Prayer-Bible Study (Thur) ......   7:00 pm
UMW 2nd Wed ....................... 7:00 pm
Little Ones Book Club 1st Tue 10:00 am
Just Older Youth 3rd Tue ...... 12:00 pm

www.vanburenumc.org
WARREN CHURCH OF CHRIST

375-3022
Ethan T Stivers, Minister

Ben Renkenberger, Youth Minister
Tara Bower and Melinda Haynes -

Secretaries
www.warrenchurchofchrist.org

Fellowship  ...........................9:15 a.m.
Worship & Communion .........9:30 a.m.
Sunday School  ...........11 to 11:40 a.m.

Youth:
 K-5th grade, Mon .....................  6-7pm
Jr/Sr Hi, Sunday ...........….……..... 6-8pm

WARREN 1st BAPTIST CHURCH
Corner of N. Wayne & Matilda Sts.

Pator Rusty Strickler
Youth Directors

Peter & Mindy Fairchild
Sunday School .......................9:00 a.m.
Sunday  Worship .................10:00 a.m.
Youth Group:  Grades 3-5 ….… 4-5:30p

                          Grades 6-12 …. 5:30 - 7p
WARREN  WESLEYAN  CHURCH

375-2330  6th & Nancy Sts. Warren
Rev. Allen Laws, Pastor

Wesley Welch, Supt.
Sunday School .......................9:30 a.m.
Worship ............................. 10:15 a.m.
Wed Bible Study ................... 6:00 p.m.

 FARRVILLE COMMUNITY CHURCH
Pastor Richard Ladouceur
11044 E 200 N, Marion, IN

765-934-3609
Sunday Worship................... 10:30 am
Sunday School Classes ............9:30 am
Youth Group ...........................6:00 pm
Sunday Adult Bible Study......... 6:00 pm
Thurs. Bible Study ...................7:00 pm

HILLCREST
CHURCH OF THE NAZARENE

375-2510
Bus Service 375-2510

www.hillcrestnazchurch.org
Sunday School ..…................ 9:30 a.m.
Worship ............................ 10:30 a.m.
Evening Worship.…............... 6:00 p.m.
Youth Group (Wed.)............... 6:00 p.m.
Wed. Midweek Service.......... 6:30 p.m.

SOLID ROCK UNITED METHODIST
485 Bennett Dr, Warren, IN

375-3873
Paul Burris, Pastor

Sunday School ...................... 9:00 a.m.
Worship Service ................. 10:00 a.m.

LANCASTER WESLEYAN
3147 W 543 S, Huntington

468-2411
Doug Sharrard, Pastor

Pam Thompson, S.S. Supt.
Sunday School ..................... 9:30 a.m.
Worship ............................. 10:30 a.m.

      Wednesday:
CYC/Teen/Adult Meetings .... 7:00 p.m.

LIBERTY CENTER BAPTIST CHURCH
694-6622

Aaron Westfall, Pastor
Sunday School ...…................ 9:15 a.m.
Fellowship ......…................. 10:00a.m.
Worship ............…............... 10:15a.m.
Tues. Bible Study ................. 7:00 p.m.
Wed. Choir ………………………… 6:30p.m.

Monthly Meetings
1st Mon Ministry Team …….… 7:00 p.m.
3rd Sat Mens Prayer Breakfast 8:00 am
4th Mon ABW  ………………………. 1:30 pm

LIBERTY CENTER
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Rev. Josh Johnson
Morning Worship ..................9:30 a.m.
Sunday School …................. 10:45 a.m.

McNATT UNITED METHODIST
375-4359

Bill VanHaften, Pastor
Lois Slusher, Supt.

Coffee Fellowship................. 8:30 a.m.
Worship ............................... 9:15 a.m.
Sunday School .................... 10:30 a.m.
Bible Study - Wed. ................ 7:00 p.m.

MT. ETNA  UNITED METHODIST
260/468-2148  Sr 9 & 124

Rev. Michael Gallant - “Pastor Mike”
Multi-Generational Worship  9:30 a.m.
Fellowship ......................... 10:30 a.m.
Sunday School ........... 10:45-11:30a.m.
Sunday Youth .................... 6-7:30 p.m.

Come as you are for all services
PLUM TREE

UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST
375-2691

Jill Miller, Pastor
Sunday School .......................9:30 a.m.
Worship ..............................10:30 a.m.

SALAMONIE
CHURCH OF BRETHREN

468-2412
Mel Zumbrun,  Pastor

Worship ................................9:30 a.m.
Church School ..................... 10:45a.m.

I would most appreciate if mother nature
would shut off her water faucet for  while,

got, some outside chores   to attend to, but I suppose
this may be a good time for as any for the rains  as I have
been a bit under the weather  with the nasty bug that has
been going around so  I don't need to be out digging in the
dirt.  Nasty stuff was not fun.
   I notice that some of my hardy plants are lost  I am thinking
because of to much rain this winter  they were some that is
native to the prairie and they were in standing water much
of the winter. I will miss those they were so graceful and
swayed with the least bit of breeze  and had very delicate
blooms all summer.   Butterfly, bees   and humming birds
loved them.
  The spring bulbs are now blooming nicely and always look
forward   to them only wish it was warm enough to sit on
patio to enjoy the fragrance of them.
  Soon it will be mushroom hunting time with all this rain lets
hope for a good year.  For me I  am off limits to that sport , I
guess it is because I am getting to old to ramble in the woods.
  My dad was a great mushroom hunter.  He had his private
spots to go to and we kids were not allowed to go with him,
but we could look on  property which had some good spots.  I
remember one time it was my turn to bring up the cows for
milking and   I happened to come across a big spot with
bunches, I naturally did not pass them up. Had nothing to put
them in so I made a basket of my dress and picked maybe 50
or more so I had a skirt full and off to the house with the
cows, my mom seen me coming and she just knew I was
bringing home some baby critter, she came out yelling for
me to get those critters back to the woods. She was sure
surprised when she seen it was going to be a nice addition to
supper.  She didn't even scold me for getting my dress dirty, I
was about 10 years old at that time.   Can still taste those
delicious morsels.
   If your are lucky enough to enjoy some this spring, this is
how she fixed them, soaked in salt water for a few minutes
and rinsed them well and patted them dry and tossed them
in a mixture of flour, salt and bit of pepper and fried them in
butter, and the butter was homed churned and gave them
that real flavor. GOOD EATING!!!  Happy Spring

P O Box 326
801 Htgn Ave

Warren, IN  46792
UMMH.org

260-375-2201

Let’s Have
a MiTi
Party!

Check out all
the details at

www.nickizdesigns.com/
miti-parties

Please Attend
The Church of
Your Choice

Warren Community Banking
Center, 450 Bennett Dr.

260-375-4550 or 888-758-3111

Strong  & Secure Since 1947
www.iabfinancial.com

MEMBER FDIC
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AREA NEWS

Dr. Andrea
Stout

Au.D.,CCC-A

Here to Help You Hear Well!

119 N Wayne St, Warren, IN 46792
260-375-4119 Warren Office
765-664-3470 Marion Office

800-843-7043 Toll Free

www.prohearcare.com

GOOD
or BAD?

Wind farms are divisive
and cause hatred

among families, friends
and neighbors.
Is it worth it?
PAID ADVERTISING

Community Calendar
Items listed here are open to the public.  If  there is an admission charge

or items are for sale or a donation is necessary, there is a one-time $5 fee
to be listed.    Events can be listed for as long as 6 months. (If an  event is
canceled, please notify WW.)     Only event, place, time, and sponsor, for
events in  Warren, and the surrounding area will be listed.

Bread of Life Food Pantry - Wed 2 - 4:00pm  & 6 - 8:00p.m. at KBC
Bargain Basement - Friday & Saturday 9 - 4 at KBC ; Cancer Support
Group - 3rd Tuesday 6:30-8p.m. at Bluffton Regional South Campus
These Events Can Also Be Found at www.warrenweeklyindiana.com

Celebrating 30 years of Service Excellence

Campbell & Dye
Insurance Inc.

Karen Campbell
Lisa Campbell

Call for Free Quote: 260-375-2424 * Toll Free 888-750-8879

* Long Term Care
* Medicare
  Supplements

* Advantage Plan
* Prescription Drug
* Life Insurance Plan

* Individual and
  Small Group
  Health

Apr 8       10:00a    Easter Egg Hunt at Banquo Christian Church

Apr 5       Noon     W - Chamber Luncheon at Assembly Hall
Apr 5       7:00p     V - Town Council  meeting

Apr 3       5:00p     Veteran’s Banquet @ Banquo Christian Church

May 1     5:00p     Veteran’s Banquet @ Banquo Christian Church
Apr 19     7:00p     V - Town Council  meeting

Apr 17     5:00p     W - Town Council  meeting, Assembly Hall
Apr 17     6:30p     W - KBC Board Meeting at KBC

May 3     Noon     W - Chamber Luncheon at Assembly Hall

SUMMER BAND & CHORAL
Plans have been released for
the 2017 4-H Band Workshop
and the Youth Choral
Workshop at Purdue
University this summer.
  The Indiana State 4-H Band
Workshop will be held June
24-26 on the campus of
Purdue University. Purdue
Assistant Professor of Bands,
Matthew Conaway, will be
serving at the main
conductor. The band will
perform June 26, 6:30 PM for
4-H Round-up participants
and parents.
  Participants are selected by
their application and must
have the recommendation of
their instrumental/band
instructor.
   The 2017 Youth Choral
Workshop is a four day
workshop which concludes
with a public performance on
June 27. The workshop will
be held June 24-27 on the
Purdue University Campus.
The chorus will also perform
at the Indiana State Fair on
August 11 and 12.
  4-H organizes and sponsors
the chorus along with the
Indiana State Fair.
   Youth should complete an
application and obtain a
recommendation of a vocal
and/or choral instructor.
   Registration cost for the
band is $180 and the chorus is

$250. Partial sponsorship is
available from Wells County
4-H. Call 824-6412 for
information and details.
   Applications for the band
and chorus can be found at
www.extension.purdue.ed
u/4h. Forms are due April 15.

DAIRY ID DAY
The Wells County 4-H Dairy
Feeder Calf Identification
Day will be Saturday, April 8,
8 – 10:30 AM at the Wells
County 4-H Park Cattle Barn,
Bluffton.
   Youth enrolled in the
project should plan to bring
their animal to the 4-H Park
where it will be weighed and
identified. A local
veterinarian will be on-side
to take care of any health
needs.
   The Wells County 4-H Fair
will be July 15 – 20 with the
Dairy Feeder Calf Show
scheduled for Tuesday, July
18, 5:30 PM.
   For more information or
questions about the event,
contact Nathan Boxell, 260-
402-4679 or Karl Steiner, 260-
827-8299.

SPORTS REPORT
Heritage Pointe winner for
week of 03.31.17.
  Congratulations to the pool
winners this week who were

Ruby Childs and Homer
Huffman.   Runners-up were
Freddie Couch and Clyde
Griffith.   There were 20
players this week.  Good luck
to all next week.
  No Wi-fi- bowling this week.

On December 12, 1992,
Southern Wells Elementary
School caught fire and burnt
down. Warren, Inc. board
members offered their
building to Southern Wells to
house their children until
they could build a new
building.
  On December 19, volunteers
from the Warren community
helped vacate the entire
building. People who had
rented rooms found other
facilities. Party reservations
were moved somewhere
else. The Museum that was
on the second floor, at that
time, was boxed up and put
in storage.
   On Monday December, 21
volunteers from the
Southern Wells community,

arrived to the ready the
building for their children.
Donations of paint, school
furnishings and material
began coming from areas far
from the two communities.
On January 4, the building
was ready for the first bus
load of kids.
   For their efforts, the
communities of Warren and
Southern Wells was given
the 1992-93 Midland
Community Spirit Award
which honors a community
that has pulled together to
overcome a major problem.
This award was developed by
residents of Midland, Texas
after the 1987 rescue of 18-
month-old Jessica McClure
from an abandoned water
well. We were chosen from
130 entries across the United
States.
   I mention this, about
Southern Wells, because it
not only helped them out, in
a time of need, but was a
turning point in the civic
center history. Our building
was in need of repairs, at the
time, and our finances were
low. By letting Southern
Wells in, the rooms were
painted, carpet on the floors
and other things repaired.
  More next time.

HONOR ROLL
Students achieving Honor
Roll status at Salamonie
School for the 3rd quarter
are:
All A’s

   Grade 5 - Rehgyn Brooks,
Asher Chipchosky, Aiden
DeWeese, Tesssa Maul and
Brooklyn Scalf.
   Grade 4 - Jackson Barlow,
Drenna Cady, Brayden
Cantrell, Evan Clabaugh,
Kinzie Cobbs, Cole Eltzroth,
Javin Gray, Lily Hall, Marcus
Linker, Kayda Newman,
Braylyn Pelphrey, Jonah
Renkenberger, Molly
Schindler, Joseph Shively,
Anna Spitler, Maleah Warpup,
Allen Yohe.
   Grade 3 - Lilly Ballenger,
Raylynn Eltzroth, Blaine
Freiburger, Evan Kern,
Kendra Killen, James Linker,
Dalton Stephan.
   Grade 2 - Isaiah Bordeaux,
Arianna Cain, Hayden Geese,
Abrielle Markley, Nora
McDaniel, Elijah Richardson,
Daniel Tome, Hayden Yeiter.
A’s & B’s
   Grade 5 - Clayton Bell, Jay
Clampitt, Devon Davis, Devin
Downey Spencer, Parker
Ellenburg, Noah Gallegos,
Jillian Loftis, Riley Mautz,
Lonna Patrick, Ava Poulson,
Emma Scher, Blake Sheward,
Julia Spitler, Shaylyn
Suchcicki, Hanna Surfus
  Grade 4 - Kayla Brown, Mia
Bustos, Mikayla Cain, Xzyia
Driscoll, Seth Gilbert, Landon
Green, Reece Griffith, Hailey
Imel, Aiden Justice, Caden
Moore, Cameron Moore,
Abigail Scher, Haley Smith,
Brodee Swaidner.

CONTINUED PAGE 4
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Specializing in Customizing
● Apparel
● Business Cards
● Forms
● Stationery
● Glassware
● Signs
● Gifts
● Decorator Items
● Invitations
● Wall Graphics

Need something special
for your club, event,

business?  Give Us a Call!
Let’s see what we can

come up with.

Found a great idea on
Pinterest but you’re not

the crafty type?  Send it to
me and we’ll see if I can.

Contact me at
nickiz@nickizdesigns.com

See samples of my work at www.nickizdesigns.com
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   Grade 3 - Emma Alford,
Mackenzie Brown, Donovan
Cain, Lola Crawford, Olivia
Crouse, Xzavier Driscoll,
Lillian Ellis, Izabella Gareri,
Logan Hammett, Tristen
Helvie, Keaton Jones, Ava
Markley, Isabella Maul,
Gunnar McCutcheon, Abigail
Michaud, Jakira Morris,
Reese Nightenhelser, Kirah
Sheward, Kael Spahr, Blake
Stucky, Jordan Vandersaul,
Garrett Yohe
  Grade 2 - Gage Clanin, Dane
Eltzroth, Elsa Fortney,
Camron Jennings, Zayden
Kratzer, Maddox McCool,
Jeremy Oppy, Carson
Shuttleworth, Aubree
Speidel

HUFFING
Many parents educate their
children about the dangers of
drugs and alcohol, but there
are other substances that are
often forgotten in these
discussions: inhalants.
   Inhalant abuse, or huffing,
refers to the deliberate
sniffing of common products
found in homes and
communities with the sole
purpose of “getting high.”
These products include:
correction fluid; air
conditioning coolant;
gasoline; propane; felt tip
markers; spray paint; air

freshener; butane; cooking
spray; and glue. According to
the American Association of
Pediatrics, nearly 20% of all
eighth graders have
experimented with some
form of inhalant.
   This statistic is alarming
because when intentionally
misused, inhalants are so
dangerous that “sudden
sniffing death” can result
after a single inhalant use.
Over the past six years, more
than 800 deaths have been
linked to inhalant abuse.
Inhalants are addictive and
considered to be “gateway”
drugs because children often
progress from inhalants to
illegal drug and alcohol
abuse.
  After the use of an inhalant,
a user may feel slightly
stimulated. Repeated
inhalations make them feel
less inhibited and less in
control. If use continues,
users can lose consciousness.
High concentration of
inhalants can cause death
from suffocation by
displacing oxygen in the
lungs and then in the central
nervous system so that
breathing stops. Deliberately
inhaling from a bag greatly
increases the chances of
suffocation. Chronic abuse of
inhalants can cause severe
long-term damage to the
brain, the liver, and the

kidneys. Other effects
include: hearing loss; limb
spasms; bone marrow
damage; and blood oxygen
depletion.
   Inhalants are sometimes
thought of as substances
abused by middle school
students. Although that is
often the case, it isn’t
always:
   Charles Keegan Stroud, a
fun-loving 14 year old,
watched a classmate huff
computer duster he stole
from the teacher’s desk. He
said it was no different than
sucking helium from a
balloon. Charlie tried it at
home, and his best friend
found him dead minutes
later.
   Lisa Doughty, age 30, left
behind her two sons, age
four and nine, her brother,
other family, and a host of
friends, when she died from
huffing.
   Matt Young was inhaling
refrigerant as young teen but
stopped when he was shown
that it can be deadly. Later,
he inhaled gasoline daily for
several months. At age 21,
Matt was found dead on a
neighbor’s air conditioning
unit.
  Ashley Long had just turned
14 when doctors told her
parents that she had inhaled
helium, which caused
asphyxiation resulting in
death.
   David Manlove, age 16,
discovered he could get high
by inhaling the propellant
from computer duster and
the chemical would not show
up on drug screens
administered by the
treatment facility he
attended. David died due to
huffing.
  Children think that "if it's in
the house, it can't be that
dangerous." They see huffing
in movies and on television,
or portrayed as harmless and
funny on YouTube. But we
need to teach children that
inhaling is not "harmless." It
is a very real game of Russian
roulette.
   For more information,
please visit us on Facebook
at Local Anti-Drug Coalition
Efforts – LACE.

HEALTHY STEPS
“Improving your health and
inspiring your well-being.”
That’s Parkview Huntington
Hospital’s mission – and it’s
the reason the hospital hosts
its health fair, Healthy Steps,
in the spring and fall. On
April 15, visitors can take
advantage of FREE health
screenings and services,
reduced-cost lab tests,
information on medical
conditions, healthy lifestyle
tips, and imaging services.
    Healthy Steps health and
wellness fair
  Parkview Huntington
Hospital, 2001 Stults Road,
Huntington, Ind., Saturday,
April 15, 7 – 11 a.m.
  Low-cost lab tests
  Lab testing is a very popular
offering at Healthy Steps!
NEW for this April event are
wellness packages that
bundle several individual lab
tests for a fee less than the
cost to purchase each test
separately:
   • Wellness Package A  $20
Comprehensive Metabolic
Profile (CMP, formerly
known as Chem 17) plus Lipid
    • Wellness Package B  $30
CMP plus Lipid, Hemogram
(formerly known as Chem 30)
    • Wellness Package C  $40
CMP plus Lipid, Hemogram,
TSH, Glyco A1C
    • Wellness Package D  $50
CMP plus Lipid, Hemogram,
TSH, Glyco A1C, PSA (for men
50-plus)
  Single lab tests are also
available:
   • Hemogram (anemia
screen) $10
    • TSH test (thyroid screen)
$15

  • Hemoglobin A1C (Glyco
A1C, diabetes screen)  $20
  • PSA test (prostate cancer
screen)      $15
  • Ultrasensitive (CRP, heart
disease screen)   $20
  • Vitamin D 25 Hydroxy
(bone health screen)  $15
  “Our goal for Healthy Steps
is to make important tests
and screenings affordable for
as many people as possible,”
says Juli Johnson, president,
Parkview Huntington
Hospital. “We want to make
it convenient for people to
be proactive about their
well-being and get to know
the hospital team members
who can be resources for
them on their personal
health journey.”
   Please note: If you choose
any wellness package, you
must fast for at least 10 hours
before arriving. During
fasting, no food may be
eaten, and only water is
allowed. No gum or mints.
Diabetics should take their
prescribed medication as
usual.
   Cash, check or credit card
payment for testing is
accepted at the time of
service. Results will be
mailed directly to each
person two to three weeks
following the event. It’s
advisable to bring a pre-
addressed mailing label for
use on the envelope
containing your results. If
you’re a Parkview MyChart
user, results will be available
via your electronic health
record. A specialist will be at
the event to help visitors

CONTINUED PAGE 6
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GENEALOGY REPORT

We sell and install                 Brand Whole
House Gas Generators  7KW and Larger
Heating • Cooling • Geothermal • Propane • Plumbing •

Excavating

WARREN AUTOMOTIVE
128 N Wayne St ~ Warren

375-3401

Scott Shrader

CONNER
Donna A. Conner, 81, of
Warren, IN, died Friday,
March 31, 2017, at 2:25 p.m.
at Heritage Pointe, in Warren.
  Mrs. Conner was a graduate
of Ligonier High School. She
had worked at Essex Wire, in
Ligonier; Hook’s Drug Store,
in Huntington; and the
kitchen at Heritage Pointe, in
Warren.
   She was born Nov. 2, 1935,
in Ligonier to Donald D. and
Zelma Fry Sprague. She
married Arnold Lee Conner
in 1956, and he preceded her
in death on Feb. 3, 2016.
  Survivors include two sons,
Timothy (Brenda) Conner
and Mark Conner, both of
Warren; two sisters, Judy
Keck, of Kendallville, and
Sharon Kohler, of Indiana;
one grandchild; and three
great-grandchildren.
  Burial will be on April 4 at
Sparta Cemetery, in Kimmell.
   Glancy-H. Brown & Son
Funeral Home, Warren, is in
charge of arrangements.

BROYLES
Thomas L. Broyles, 61, of
Markle, IN, died Friday,
March 31, 2017, at 1:17 p.m.
at Lutheran Hospital, in Fort
Wayne.
  Mr. Broyles graduated from
Huntington North High
School in 1973. He drove a
truck for Dean Transport for
more than 33 years.
  He was born April 20, 1955,
in Huntington. He is survived
by his parents, Arthur (Rose)
Broyles and Violet Pope

Veazey. He married Alicia
Baros, and she also survives.
  Additional survivors include
three daughters; Kari Broyles
and Nicolle (Trevor) Helvie,
both of Markle, and Traci
Waters, of Fort Wayne; two
sons, Chad (Danielle) Waters,
of Huntington, and Trevor
(Julia) Broyles of Fort Wayne;
two brothers, David Broyles,
of Huntington, and Danny
Broyles, of Fort Wayne; a
sister, Brenda Shaw, of
Huntington; 10
grandchildren; and four
great-grandchildren.
   The family will hold a
private service at a later date.
  Memorial gifts can be made
to the organization of the
donor’s choice in care of
Myers Funeral Home, PO Box
403, Markle, IN 46770.

RITTENHOUSE
Mary R.
Rittenhouse,
74, of Warren,
died Tuesday,
March 28, 2017,
at the Hospice
Home in Fort
Wayne.
  She was born
Jan. 26, 1943, in Grant County.
She married Robert W.
Rittenhouse June 3, 1961, in
Warren. He survives in
Warren.
   She is survived by a son,
Kevin (Carolyn) Rittenhouse
of Warren; two daughters,
Karen (Brian) Pinkerton and
Kelly (Nick) Gray, both of
Warren; two sisters, Margaret
Lee and Nanda Perry, both of

Warren; two brothers,
Howard Moriarity of Bluffton
and Kenny Moriarity of
Geneva; and several
grandchildren and great-
grandchildren.
  She was preceded in death
by her parents, Ora and
Mable Herring Moriarity; and
two brothers, Russell and
Harlen Moriarity.
  A service will be held at 10
a.m. Saturday, April 1, at
Warren Church of Christ.
Visitation will be from 10 a.m.
to 2 p.m. and from 3:30 to
7:30 p.m. Friday, March 31, at
the church. Burial will be in
the Woodlawn Cemetery in
Warren.

BROWN
Lois Mae
Brown, 88,
of
Hartford
City, IN,
passed
away at
3:05 AM on Tuesday, March
28, 2017 at Parkview Noble
Hospital in Kendallville, IN.
   She was born on Tuesday,
April 17, 1928, in Huntington
County, IN.   She married
Harry D.  Brown on Saturday,
April 19, 1952 in Huntington,
IN.   Lois attended Chester
Center High School. She
attended the Bridgeway
Evangelical Church in
Kendallville. She worked at
G.C. Murphy Co in Fort
Wayne and also 3M Corp. in
Hartford City. She attended
Trinity U.M. Church in
Hartford City and also had

been a girl scout leader. She
enjoyed spending time at
Witmer Lake, shopping,
eating, and spending time
with her family.
   Loving Survivors Include:
Daughters - Kathy Brown
 Berry, Hopewell, NJ,  Connie
(Jim) Amos, Hudson, IN,
Brother - Tom Wamsley,
Tucson, AZ, Grandchildren -
Blaine (Mandy) Williams,
Wolcottville, IN,   Try An
(Anthony) Mitzner, LaGrange,
IN,   David (Julie) Berry,
Baltimore, IN,   Jessica  Berry,
Washington, DC, Great
Grandchildren- Jonathan
Gage Williams, Wolcottville,
IN, Harrison Tate Williams,
Wolcottville, IN, and LyraRen
Mae Mitzner, LaGrange, IN.
  She was preceded in death
by her Father - Everett K.
Wamsley, Mother - V.
Catherine (White) Wamsley,
Husband - Harry D. Brown,
Brothers - Dean Wamsley,
  Bobby Wamsley, Sisters -
Betty Stuky, and
Phyllis Dunwiddie.
   Family and friends may
gather to share and
remember at Glancy - H.
Brown & Son Funeral Home
203 N Matilda St. Warren on
Saturday, April 01, 2017 from

2:00 PM to 6:00 PM and also
from 1:00 PM to 3:00 PM on
Sunday, April 02, 2017.
   A service to celebrate her
life will be at Glancy - H.
Brown & Son Funeral Home
at 3:00 PM on Sunday, April
02, 2017 with   Jeff Wolheter
  officiating.   Interment will
follow in the Van Buren
Cemetery in Van Buren.
   Preferred memorials:
  Bridgeway Evangelical
Church    Kendalville    IN

FRITCH
Donald E. Fritch,
64, of Marion, IN,
passed away at
4:11 PM on
Monday, March
20, 2017 at Lutheran
Hospital of Indiana
in Fort Wayne, IN.
  He was born on Wednesday,
July 23, 1952, to James R.
Fritch and Eva Marie (Phelps)
Fritch in Elizabethtown, KY.
    Donald served in the U.S.
Navy for 27 years. He had
served 2 terms in Saudi
Arabia. His rank was SH2 and
had decorations of Battle "E"
ribbon award, Sea Service
Deployment Ribbon award,

CONTINUED PAGE 6
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Navy Expeditionary,
Meritorious Unit
Commendation Award,
Fourth Good Conduct 93 Jan.,
National Defense Service
Medal, and the Republic of
Vietnam Campaign Medal.
Donald loved doing anything
with his hands, computer,
and crosswords. He also
loved being outside in the
fresh air.
   Loving Survivors Include:
Sons - Donald E. Fritch II,
Marion, IN, Nathan R. Fritch,
Van Buren, IN, Matthew R.
(Marcella) Fritch, Van Buren,
IN,  4 Grandchildren and one
on the way, Brothers - Darrell
(Matty) Fritch, Lake Wells, FL,
Ronald (Paula) Fritch, Marion,
IN,  Richard Fritch, Lake Wells,
FL, David (Sharon) Fritch,
Marion, IN,  Sisters - Patricia
(David) Diskey, Marion, IN,
Mary (Michael) Cassidy,
Marion, IN,  Debra (Kenneth)
Duncan, Marion, IN,   Donna
(Juna) McDaniel, Upland, IN,
and several Nieces &
Nephews.
   He was preceded in death
by his Father - James R. Fritch,
Mother - Eva Marie (Phelps)
Fritch, Brothers - Kenneth
Fritch, Gary Fritch, Wendell
Fritch, and   Sister - Kathy
Brooks.
  A graveside service will be
at 1:00 PM Friday March 31,
2017   in the Marion National
Cemetery, Marion, IN.
    Military rites will be
conducted by the U.S. Navy.
   Arrangements are being
handled by Ferguson &
Glancy Funeral Home in Van
Buren.

MORE PAGE 4
create their own MyChart
accounts in just a few easy
steps. MyChart enables users
to schedule appointments,
view test results, refill
prescriptions, and even send
questions to their Parkview
Physicians Group doctors, all
at their own convenience.
  Free health screenings
  Screenings are available for
hearing, vision, foot health,
bone density, balance, and
skin cancer. Body-fat analysis,
grip strength testing, and
breathing assessment are
also available.
  Diagnostic imaging
   Appointments are needed
for both of these tests
performed in the hospital’s
Diagnostic Imaging
department:
    • $50 HeartSmart CT Scan –
Can detect early heart
disease before symptoms
surface. This simple, painless,
non-invasive scan takes only
about 15 minutes. Gift
certificates may also be
purchased anytime at
Parkview Huntington
Hospital.
  • Digital mammogram – Can
detect breast tissue
anomalies and screen for
breast cancer.
  To schedule either test, call
(260) 355-3400 or (800) 533-
2252, ext. 53400.
    The Parkview Mobile
Screening Coach will also be
at the hospital during
Healthy Steps. This mobile
testing service provides
ultrasound-based tests
assessing risk of heart attack
and stroke, as well as certain
digestive conditions. The
specially equipped motor
coach will be parked near the
main entrance. To learn
about tests and fees and
schedule an appointment on
the Parkview Mobile
Screening Coach, call (855)
356-TEST.
    Health and wellness
information
    Healthy Steps is a great
opportunity to talk one-on-
one with healthcare
professionals for
  information on a host of
topics, including (but not
limited to) prenatal classes
and becoming a Parkview
Mom, diabetes management,

orthopedic concerns/surgery,
stroke, lung cancer screening,
asthma management, hand-
washing and infection
prevention, healthy eating,
exercise and stretching, and
safety.
  Other highlights
  Members of the Rehab and
Wellness team will be
providing free chair massage,
and a paramedic will be on
hand to provide free
instruction in hands-only CPR.
  If you have questions about
your medications, feel free
to bring your prescriptions,
vitamins and supplements in
a paper bag (or bring a list)

and ask questions of the
pharmacist.
   Free valet parking will be
available, the gift shop will
be open, and breakfast will
be served in the HOSPITALity
Café.
  For more information about
Healthy Steps, call (260) 355-
3203 or (800) 533-2252, ext.
53203.
   The fall Healthy Steps will
take place on Saturday,
October 7.

BREAKFAST
Pre-Easter Breakfast,
Saturday, April 8th, 7 A.M. to

11 A.M. At Van Buren Lion’s
Club.   Sponsored by Beta
Alpha Chapter, Alpha Zeta
Beta Sorority
   Breakfast Casseroles (Ham,
Bacon, Sausage), Pancakes,
Bacon and Sausage Sides,
Coffee, Hot Tea, Milk and
Orange Juice
  $6 for ages 12 and up, $4 for
ages 6 to 11, Free 5 and under
   Proceeds go to Local Grant
County Charities.

Suchcicki
Bookkeeping & Tax Prep

Machelle Suchcicki

Call for your tax needs
and

Bookkeeping assistance

(260) 375-3130
Email: roehm@citznet.com

Will pick up & deliver
Individual Rates starting @ $35

Warren Weekly
archives can be

found at
www.warrenweekly

indiana.com
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CLASSIFIEDS
** NOTICE **

Personals type ads will not be
accepted for the
Warren Weekly

BARGAIN BASEMENT
132 Nancy St - Warren

Fri - Sat 9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.
           Come check us out.           T
DEWEESE SOFT WATER  AND

APPLIANCE
A Technetic dealer 375-3828    T

AMISH CREW
will do all types construction -

Additions, garages, homes, log
homes, roofing, siding,pole

barns, flooring, drywall,
painting, windows, concrete

               574-251-8186                 T
KIEL SERVICES

Mowing, garden tilling,
driveway grading and new

installation, stump grinding,
trenching and backhoe,

property maintenance, stone
dirt mulch sand hauling, decks
and patios, underground pet

fence installation.         Call Kiel
Services at 260.402.9131.         T

MITI PALLET PARTIES
Ready to host a MiTi Party?

Give me a call.  Create your own
Pallet sign for hanging and

decorating.  For more info and
design choices check out the

website at
www.nickizdesigns.com/

               miti-parties   _                .
RIGHT PATH TAX &

ACCOUNTING
Taxes Prepared & E-filed
Appointments available
weekday evenings and

Saturdays. 607-417-9302
ligallant17@gmail.com      5.31

TITLE PAGE
Trade & Sale Used Books, 309 N

Baldwin Ave, Marion.
 765.506.1127

    Wed-Sat 11:00 - 4:00        4.14

SEND IN YOUR AD TODAY
Please PRINT your ad and Phone Number carefully (if phone number is to be included in ad, please write it that way).

Your Ad:  ________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

CLASSIFIED ADS $5 FOR 50 WORDS

Classified advertising will run at a cost of $5 for 50 words per weekly insertion.  Send in your ad – include your name  and phone number (for our
records) and number of times you wish ad to run.  Mail to:  Warren Weekly, PO Box 695, Warren IN  46792, or drop off at Town Hall, Downtown Warren
by 10 a.m. On Tuesday for the Friday edition.  You may include your ad on a separate piece of paper if you wish, as long as the information below is
included.  You may also submit Classified advertising through the website at www.warrenweeklyindiana.com.  Click on the Forms tab.

Name: ___________________________________________________  Phone: ____________________________ # Weeks to run: _________

 Total Payment  Enclosed: ________ ALL CLASSIFIED ADVERTISING MUST BE PAID FOR AT TIME OF SUBMISSION.

WARREN WEEKLY SUBSCRIPTION ORDER

Name ____________________________________________

Address __________________________________________

City, ST, Zip _______________________________________

Email ____________________________________________
5 New or5 Renewal

5 1 Year $48 5 6 Mo. $24 5 3 Mo $12

5 1 Year Digital $24 (emailed)

Send Form & Payment to:  WARREN WEEKLY, PO Box 695, Warren
IN  46792 Or email info to editor@warrenweeklyindiana.com.
 Credit card payments accepted through www.paypal.com to

editor@warrenweeklyindiana.com.
ALL SUBSCRIPTIONS MUST BE PAID IN ADVANCE.

Adam Stroup, Premier Agent
2815 N Jefferson Street
Huntington, Indiana 46750-8807
Bus: 260-356-2522 • Cell:  260-519-2064
Toll-Free: 888-261-3479 • Fax: 866-323-0025

www.infarmbureau.com 2011

PA

HELP WANTED
We are a local fertilizer

company, serving Huntington,
Grant and Wells counties.  We
are looking for seasonal help

that have a CDL or able to
obtain an AG CDL.  Job duties
will include but not limited to

driving truck, loading fertilizer,
chemicals, delivering nurse
tanks, anhydrous ammonia

tanks, working on equipment
and can start ASAP.  Apply in

person at Crop Production
Services, 423 E 1000 S, Warren,
IN  46792 or call our office and

speak with Branch Manager
Allen Davis (260)375-2770.   4.7

JUMBO EGGS
Farm Fresh, $3.50 a flat, 6343 S
600 W 90, Warren, IN  46792.
 Or call 260-820-1281 - Dave or
     765-347-4045 - Bev          4.21

POSITION AVAILABLE
Solid Rock United Methodist
Church, Warren, is seeking

applicants for the position of
Office Manager/Treasurer.

 Responsibilities include day-to-
day running of the church office.
 Applicants must have the ability
to multi-task and greet guests,

be proficient in Word, Excel,
and Publisher, be

knowledgeable with social
media, and be able to update

the church website.  Applicants
must have bookkeeping skills, be

able to discreetly handle
confidential and sensitive
matters, and be willing to
perform other duties and

responsibilities as required.
 Candidates should have 2-3

years experience in this field or
hold a comparable degree.
 Hours: Mon-Fri, 9:00 am

4:00pm.  Mail resume by April
28, 2017 to: Solid Rock UMC,

Attn: Pastor Paul Burris, PO Box
322, Warren, IN  46792.  Email

resume to
 pburris@hotmail.com.     4.7

SIDEWALK SALE
115 N Wayne St, Warren - Kim’s

Katered Affair, April 15, 2017
8:00 am to 7:00 pm, furniture,
girls, womens, mens clothes,

tools, queen bed frame, futon,
home furnishing, kitchen

supplies, snacks available while
you shop, much more.          4.14

3 BURIAL PLOTS
Garden of Memories,

Huntington Co, Call to make
offer.  260.375.4108.            4.07

FOR RENT
One or two bedroom upstairs

apartment in downtown
Warren for rent, please call

                   375-2556                   t*
FOR SALE

125 Riverview Drive! $78,900!
Nicely kept 2 BR, 1 BA,

maintenance free home with
brand new roof, newer siding
and windows, front and back

porches, shed, 1 car garage and
lots of storage!Wall removed so

master is larger than most!
Must see to appreciate!

Call 260-224-1568 for your
    private showing!                   4.7

Announce Your

• Engagement

• Wedding

• Anniversary

• Birth

in the

Warren Weekly

for
Email:

wwkly@citznet.com
OR Fax: 260/247-2426

OR Mail:
PO Box 695, Warren
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RECEIVES AWARDS
Taylor Theatre’s production
of David Lindsay-Abaire’s
Pulitzer Prize-winning play
Rabbit Hole has received the
highest awards from The
National Awards Committee
for productions showcased at
the Kennedy Center
American College Theatre
Festival (KCACTF) 2017
Regional Festival.
   After seeing performances
in February of 2016, KCACTF
festival respondents
nominated Taylor Theatre for
acceptance into the Regional
Festival as part of Region III
(Wisconsin, Illinois, Michigan,
Indiana). At the festival this
year, respondents saw the
final performance of Taylor
Theatre’s Rabbit Hole on
January13th, 2017, at the
Schrott Theatre on the
campus of Butler University.
After seeing over 40
productions nation wide at
the festival, The KCACTF
National Awards Committee
presented Taylor Theatre’s
production of Rabbit Hole
these national awards:
  Production Awards:
Distinguished Production of a
Play
Distinguished Ensemble of a
Play
  Individual Awards:
Outstanding Lighting Design:
Kevin Gawley
Distinguished Director of a
Play: Tracy Manning

Distinguished Performance
by an Actress in a Play: Leah
Murphy
Distinguished Performance
by an Actress in a Play:
Morgan Turner
Distinguished Scenic Design:
Cory Rodeheaver
National Commendation for
Technical Direction: Terrance
Volden
National Commendation for
Properties Design: Conner
Reagan and Lean Murphy
National Commendation for
Make-up Design: Jessica
Schulte
   “I’m so grateful we have
been recognized by KCACTF –
blown away really,” states
director Tracy Manning. “I am
proud for Taylor University to
get national recognition in
the arts, boasting over 100
years of theatre production. I
am thankful to work with
such dedicated student
artists who engage difficult
material, celebrate one
another, and worship their
Creator through the creative
act of playmaking.”
   Dr. Michael D. Hammond,
Dean of the School of
Humanities, Arts, & Biblical
Studies, shares Manning’s
pride for Taylor Theatre:

“Congratulations to each artist
who invested so much time
and spirit in the production
of Rabbit Hole and who
continue to work on more

outstanding productions.
Many of us have known that
Taylor Theatre’s program is
the best around, and this
only helps make the case. A
special gratitude is due to
Tracy Manning. Her vision for
using the arts to address
tough questions of humanity
and loss drove this
production of Rabbit Hole.
She has a unique talent for
approaching difficult
material with a discerning
spirit. Her students grow in
their ability and confidence
under her direction. Her
commitment to them and her
craft is deeply rooted in her
love for Jesus and the truth
of the Gospel. Taylor is
blessed to have such a

committed faculty leader as
Tracy in this role.“
   By participating in the
competition, Taylor Theatre
is sharing in the KCACTF’s
educational goals to
recognize, reward, and
celebrate the exemplary
work produced in college and
university theaters across the
nation. Taylor Theatre looks
forward to participating in
next year’s KCACTF programs
and competitions.
   Taylor Theatre provides an
immersive experience for
audiences and participants
by pursuing excellence on
and off the stage, embracing
difficulty and asking
questions in pursuit of truth.


